
 

OUR PARISH WORKS FOR GOD 
 

 
PARISH FINANCES - To meet our budgeted ex-
penses for the fiscal year the sum of $8,911.00 is 
needed on an average basis in the Sunday collection. 
 

September 1-2, 2018 
195 Envelopes out of 607 collected $         7786.00 
       Loose Collection                       $           401.56 
       Children’s Envelopes              $             60.25 
                              Total Gifts to God         $         8247.81 
 

Balance for the week  . . . . . . . . . . . .   $          (663.19)    
 

PETER’S PENCE  -  The second collection this 
weekend will be the annual donation to the Holy Fa-
ther, to assist him and provide spiritual and temporal 
care to the suffering people throughout the world. 

 

CALENDAR 

 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
(RCIA) RCIA is the traditional path for non-Catholics 
to enter into the Catholic Church, by way of instruc-
tion in Catholic teaching and formation in Catholic spir-
ituality. Classes are offered Tuesday evenings, 6:30-
7:30pm in the meeting room of the rectory basement. 
Classes will begin Tuesday, September 18. Anyone 
interesting in becoming Catholic, or simply learning 
more about Catholic Faith, contact the parish office.   
 

REGISTRATION FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
Will be held before and after all masses. Tuition for 
one child is $30, for two children in the same family is 
$40 and a maximum of $50 for families in which three 
or more children in a family are registered. First class 
for students pre-school through grade 8 is Sunday, 
September 16th. Classes are conducted from 9:00 
until 10:15 a.m.  
  

PARISH PICNIC is scheduled for Sunday, Septem-
ber 9th from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m.  It will be held in the par-
ish center, and you are all invited and encouraged to 
attend. 
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM—Next class for par-
ents of children to be baptized will be held September 
9 at 6:00 p.m. in the meeting room of the lower level of 
rectory.    
 

ALTAR ROSARY MEETING will be held Wednes-
day September 19 at 7:00 p.m. in the rectory dining 
room. 

 
OUR PARISH PRAYS 

 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 
 
 

SATURDAY, September 8 
  5:00 P.M.       Leonard & Joyce Droege 
                        69th Wedding Anniversary  
             
SUNDAY, September 9 
   8:00 A.M.      Anita & Hammer Grab 
 10:30 A.M.      People of the Parish 
 

MONDAY, September 10 
  7:30 A.M.       Margaret Weisser 
 

TUESDAY, September 11 
  7:30 A.M.      Sp. Int. Ed Wickenheiser                     
  
WEDNESDAY, September 12 
   7:30 A.M.      Kenneth Nissley 
             
THURSDAY, September 13 
  7:30 A.M.       Leo Derstler     
                               
FRIDAY, September 14 
  7:30 A.M.        Kathy Wiley 
             
 SATURDAY, September 15 
  8:00 A.M.        Joseph Atacco 
  5:00 P.M.        People of the Parish 
                                   
SUNDAY,  September 16 
   8:00 A.M.       M/M George Grab 
  10:30 A.M.      Candice Kaufhold                                

23rd SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME  

SEPTEMBER 9, 2018 



 
 

MISCELLANEOUS 
 

 
 

 

 
VOCATION CROSS  

this week is in the home of  
Betty Horn 

 
 

FLOWERS -  on the Altar today have been placed 
there for  Fred & Mary Ann Wickenheiser. 
 

300 CLUB -Tickets for the new club which will begin 
Friday, September 14, are available for purchase ei-
ther at the parish office or from one of the sellers. 
 

SCRIP (FOOD CERTIFICATES) to Weis and 
Giant supermarkets may be obtained Monday 
through Friday between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 
noon, 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the parish office.  
These certificates benefit students who attend Our 
Lady of the Angels School and Lancaster Catholic 
High School. 
 

EXITING THE PARKING LOT  -  The parish of-
fice received complaints about some parishioners 
speeding through alleys after dismissal from Mass. 
This gives a poor impression of our parish and our 
faith, that we are so anxious to leave church that we 
will do so with dangerous disregard for neighbors, 
particularly children. You are the best tool to people 
seeing the holiness of the Catholic Church, and Holy 
Trinity in particular. Please slow down, and please 
consider the impression you give as members of the 
Body of Christ. Thank you.  
 

THE COLUMBIA KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Will be visiting the Lebanon VA hospital  to entertain 
our veterans on Tuesday, October 23. Donations of 
individual serving size drinks and snacks are needed. 
Please drop them off at the home before  Saturday, 
October 20. If anyone is interested in volunteering 
that night, please meet us at the home at 5:30 p.m. If 
you can be there, contact Steve Nikolaus (717) 684-
2985. 
 

BIBLE STUDY THIS FALL– Join us  Wednes-
day, October 3 for Jeff Cavins’ study of Acts: The 
Spread of the Kingdom after 7:00 p.m. Holy Mass at 
St. Leo the Great, Lancaster. For more detail or to 
register contact the parish office at (717) 394-1742. 
 
 

 
WING NIGHT will be at the Knights of Columbus 
Thursday, October 18 5:30-7:30 p.m. There will be a 
limited menu of freshly fried chicken wings in your 
choice of 4 flavors along with fried shrimp, French 
fries, pizza and chicken tenders.  

 
COLUMBIA AREA MEALS-ON-WHEELS 
needs volunteers to deliver hot, nutritious meals to 
those who are unable to prepare their own food for 
various reasons.  It takes less than an hour and by 
volunteering you will be putting a smile on the faces of 
those you visit, as well as fulfilling a need in our com-
munity!  Volunteering can be on whatever basis you 
are available.  To volunteer please contact Angela 
Gross, Meals-On-Wheels coordinator at 717-684-
4244. 
 

LCHS CLASS OF 78 REUNION - Save the date 
for the LCHS Class of 1978 40th Reunion!  Football 
game on Friday, October 12th at Lancaster Catholic 
High School stadium and the class gathering on Octo-
ber 13th at the Barnstormer Stadium.  Please contact 
mari.himmelright@gmail.com with any questions.  
Look forward to seeing you!! 
 

A RUN TO REMEMBER 5K - 2nd Annual 5K run/
walk and festival in memory of Steven Douglas Kauf-
hold will be held on Saturday, September 29th.  The 
race proceeds will be utilized by Columbia Life Net-
work to support programs for children in Lancaster 
County, especially Columbia, Donegal and Hempfield 
school district, who have grieved the loss of a loved 
one, especially a parent. More information please visit 
www.pretzelcitysports.com/calendar_event/a-run-to-
remember-5k-runwalk-and-kid-fun-run/ 
 

“THAT MAN IS YOU”  -  Men of the parish are 
invited to attend a program called “That Man is You!” 
which meets Saturday mornings from September 13 
to December 15 at the St. Peter Parish Center, down-
stairs. “That Man is You!” is an interactive men’s 
program focused on the development of male leader-
ship in the modern world. The theme for this year is 
The Vision of Man Fully Alive. Men are invited to 
join their brothers from St. Peter’s and other local 
churches on a spiritual journey that will lead them to 
the three spiritual foods that Christ proclaims: The Eu-
charist, The Word of God and The Will of God. Ses-
sions begin at 6:30 a.m. and conclude at 7:45 a.m. A 
light breakfast will be served. For more information, 
contact Paul Resch at (717) 449-00586 or paulre-
sch@comcast.net 



 
OUR LADY OF THE ANGELS SCHOOL 

 
JOB OPENINGS— Our Lady of the Angels school has 
the following job openings:  Part-time cafeteria aide 
to help prepare and serve lunch.  Please send resume 
to ayoung@ourladyoftheangels.org. 
 

OLA FAMILY PICNIC will be held Saturday, Sep-
tember 22 (rain or shine) from 11:00 a.m.  -  4:00 p.m. 
Please RSVP by Friday, September 14 at Fairview 
Park (Pavilions #1 & #2). All parishioners, alumni, cur-
rent OLA students and families are welcome! 
  

DIOCESE OF HARRISBURG 
 

WHITE MASS  -  All are welcome to attend the 
White Mass that will take place on Sunday, October 
14 at Saint Patrick Cathedral, 212 State Street, Harris-
burg, PA. Mass begins at 9:30 AM. The White Mass is 
named after the white lab coat frequently worn by 
medical professionals, and the Mass is dedicated to all 
physicians, nurses, and other health care workers, as 
well as their families. Holy Mass is always a public 
event, so anyone desiring to attend the Mass is wel-
come to attend as well.  

 
4th ANNUAL WOMEN’S CONFERENCE - 
Mark your calendar for the 4th Annual Diocese of Har-
risburg Women’s Conference on Saturday, October 
20th, 2018, at Bishop McDevitt High School, there will 
be 30+ workshops, Eucharistic Holy Hour and Mass 
with Bishop Gainer.  Keynote speaker will be Jennifer 
Fulwiler, writer, speaker and host of her own national 
radio program.  We are hoping for 1,000 women 
strong this year!! 
 

RETROUVAILLE has helped tens of thousands of 
couples at all stages of struggle in their marriage.  
This program can help you too.  The next program will 
be held on the weekend of September 14th—16th.  
For confidential information or to register, please call 
717-356-2185 or email retrouvaillehbg@gmail.com. 
 

ANNUAL 5K SHUFFLE - The annual Shelter 

Shuffle 5K Run/Walk will be held Saturday, September 
22nd at 9:00 a.m. at the former Harrisburg State Hos-
pital (across from the Farm Show Complex in Harris-
burg)  Runners and walkers of all abilities are wel-
come.  Pet friendly, stroller friendly.  Cash prizes for 
top male and female runners.  Other prizes awarded 
by age category.  Shirts for all pre-registered partici-
pants.  Proceeds benefit the Interfaith Shelter for 
Homeless Families.  For more information or to regis-
ter online, visit www.cchbg.org/events. 
 

 
 

GET CONNECTED a young adult social for ages 
21-40 on Saturday, September 22. For more infor-
mation, visit Hbgdiocese.org/getconnected or Face-
book.com/dioceseofharrisburg 

 
STEWARDSHIP: A MISSION OF FAITH  
invites you to join Father Michael Gaitley, Jason 
Evert, Christopher West, Damon Owens, Msgr. John 
Esseff, Marty Rotella, Devin Schadt, Mark Forrest, 
Megan Murphy, Bishop Alfred Schlert and many 
more, for a conference this fall on September 19th 
and 20th in Elizabethtown, PA, at the beautiful Stone 
Gables Estates with Mass and Eucharistic adoration.  
One- and two-day tickets are available.  You can en-
joy 275 acres of God’s creation including horseback 
riding, wagon rides, campfires, an outdoor Stations of 
the Cross, Marian grotto, vineyard and more!  For 
more info, go to www.stewardshipmission.org and 
click Fall Conference link. 

 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES DINNER - Save the 
date for the annual Catholic Charities Come and See 
Dinner, which will take place on Monday, October 
22nd at 5:00 p.m. at the Cardinal Keeler Center in 
Harrisburg.  Kevin Reilly, an acclaimed motivational 
speaker, author, and former professional football 
player with the Philadelphia Eagles and New England 
Patriots, will be the guest speaker.  The evening in-
cludes a reception, silent and chance auctions, buffet 
dinner and remarks from Mr. Reilly as well as Bishop 
Gainer.  Proceeds from the event benefit the Catholic 
Charities Home for Healing, Evergreen House, Inter-
faith Shelter for homeless families and Lourdeshouse 
maternity home.  For more information, contact 
Christopher Meehan at cmehan@cchbg.org or 717-
657-4804. 
 

DONATIONS NEEDED for Catholic Charities 
Counseling Offices in Harrisburg, Lancaster, York 
and Abbottstown.  They are in need of the following 
donations for place therapy with children clients: 
board games (Jenga, Trouble, Sorry, etc.), children’s 
books, art supplies, craft supplies, beads, kinetic 
sand, dollhouses, dolls, action figures.  Items do not 
have to be new but should be in fair condition.  Dona-
tions can be brought to the Diocese of Harrisburg 
Administration Office (4800 Union Deposit Road in 
Harrisburg). 
 


